Press release: Find out about the
latest plans to reduce flood risk in

Otley

Updated: Revised date for the event following adverse weather conditions on
Thursday 1 March.

Visitors to the drop in will have an opportunity to see how feedback from the
last event in October has helped to shape options for flood alleviation
scheme for Otley.

A review of the digital model of the river is now complete, and the testing
of options in the model has begun, so the team would now like to share the
findings from the work and get feedback for the next steps.

Representatives from Leeds City Council, Environment Agency and WSP (the
consultants undertaking survey and investigation work) will be at the event
to answer any questions and discuss the latest progress.

The drop in will be held at:

e The Core Otley, Unit 11 Orchard Gate, Otley LS21 3NX on Tuesday 13 March
between 4-7pm

The town suffered flooding on three occasions between November and December
2015, which saw 74 properties affected. In the Autumn Statement 2016,
Government announced £2 million to invest in a scheme to reduce the risk of
flooding to homes and businesses.

The scheme is being led by Leeds City Council working closely with the
Environment Agency.

Leader of Leeds City Council Councillor Judith Blake said:

Together with our partners we are continuing to make good progress
on our plans for flood prevention measures in Otley. The modelling
work on the river is finished and we are now testing the possible
options. We want local residents and businesses to be as involved
as possible in these plans as they develop, so would encourage
people to go along to the drop-in session, find out more and give
us their views.

John Woods, flood risk management advisor at the Environment Agency said:

We're grateful to everyone who came along to the last event in
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October to give us your views and ideas. We have looked at these in
detail with Leeds City Council’s engineers and consultants WSP and
have tested a number of them in the digital model to assess their
impact on flooding. Residents views are once again really important
in helping us to shape the preferred option for Otley.

Work to pull together data to better understand the potential paths of flood
water as well as collating historic and recent flood information began last
year. The information from these investigations, carried out by consultants,
WSP, has been used to update an existing digital model of the River Wharfe
which has helped to form potential options for a scheme, which are now being
tested.

The Otley Flood Alleviation Scheme is one of several schemes that is adopting
a catchment-wide approach. This means the entire River Wharfe catchment area
will be considered to help reduce flood risk. This approach looks at a
combination of natural processes and engineered options to help slow the flow
and catch water further up the catchment so that flood peaks are reduced
further downstream.

For those who can’t make it to the drop-in, members of the project team will
be working regularly from Otley Town Council’'s office, and can be contacted
on 01943 466335 or call in for a chat between these times:
Tuesday 13th March 3pm — 6pm, Wednesday 11th April 3 — 6pm.



